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From Archbishop Wenski:  Guidelines for Reopening Churches for Mass 
Dear parishioners, 
 
As we reopen our churches for the celebration of the Mass and Sacraments with the People of God present and actively partici-
pating, we recognize that we cannot eliminate the very possible risk of infection from the novel corona virus or COVID-19. 
However, your parish priests and I are committed to mitigating the risk as much as possible. We reopen because we believe as 
Church that there are no substitutes for the reception of the sacraments and our first priority is to be the sign of hope and instru-
ment of the salvation of the entire human race." 
  
On Tuesday, May 26, parishes will resume celebrating daily Masses. (May 18 in Monroe County). However, social distancing 
will be required with approximately 6 feet separation between persons (except for family members from same household); wor-
shippers are asked to wear a face mask and to keep it on during Mass, removing it only to receive Holy Communion. Hymnals, 
missalettes, holy water will be removed from the church; and the church and its facilities will be sanitized between services. 
Hand sanitizers are available at church entrances. In entering or leaving the church, and in approaching the altar to receive Holy 
Communion please maintain proper social distance. These arrangements will take some time getting used to and so you are 
asked to pay attention to ushers or others who may be directing. After Mass please do not congregate in the church or outside 
but make your way home. 
  
During Mass, please do not hold hands (for example, during the praying of the Lord's Prayer), or exchange the Sign of Peace. 
While preaching or at the altar the celebrant will not use a face mask, but he and other ministers will when they distribute Holy 
Communion. (If anyone disagrees about the necessity of wearing a face mask, I would ask that person to wear it anyway - out of 
respect for and charity towards their fellow parishioners.) 
  
Social distancing will reduce the numbers of faithful that can be accommodated - perhaps only 25-30% of your church's usual 
occupancy. Your parish priests -with input from their pastoral councils - will plan appropriately - perhaps by adding Masses to 
the schedule if necessary or setting up some type of "reservation system" to assure that everyone who wishes to attend can do so. 
  
The dispensation from the obligation of attending Mass on Sunday continues indefinitely. Good judgment and reason should 
guide your decision as to when you should resume coming to Sunday Mass. 
  
If you are sick or have flu like symptoms, stay home. If you are frail because of age or are vulnerable because of an underlying 
condition, or you are a caretaker of someone who is, it might be reasonable for you to stay home. If you are fearful, stay home. 
  
These "home bound" parishioners should contact the parish rectory and arrange for the Sacraments to be brought to them. 
  
We do not live in a risk-free world-we never have. There is a certain amount of risk we assume when we cross a street, or when 
we get in our cars to go to work or even to the comer store. We can never eliminate risk completely, but prudence helps us to 
mitigate risk whenever and wherever possible. So, when we cross a street, we go to a crosswalk and look both ways before 
crossing; when we get into our car, we make sure that it is operating safely, that the brakes work, etc. and when we make a turn 
we use our turn signals. 
  
The corona virus, COVID-19, has introduced new risks into our lives -and until a vaccine is widely available, we will be unable 
to eliminate completely the risks, but we must prudently try to mitigate those risks wherever and whenever possible. For this 
reason, the entire world put itself into "lock down", practicing social distance, washing hands frequently, and pretty much stay-
ing at home as much as possible. The "lock down" succeeded in as much as the spread of this very contagious virus was flat-
tened and our hospitals were not overwhelmed with COVID-19 cases. Nevertheless, a high price was paid by all - for all were 
affected even if not all were infected. Our lives were upended: schools closed, public gatherings limited, millions of jobs lost - 
and, to be sure despite these measures, many thousands fell sick and too many of our loved ones died. 
  
In the Archdiocese of Miami, we suspended Masses with congregations present beginning March 16. However, we never 
"closed": our parish offices remained open, our schools, our Catholic Charities, our Catholic Health Services, our Pastoral Cen-
ter all continued their operations. Priests continued making sick calls, hearing confession, and offering Mass daily. Through 
livestreaming of Masses, Bible studies and many other activities your priests strove to remain present to you, their parishioners. 
And while they could not celebrate Masses in church with you these past many weeks, they never failed in offering you, the peo-
ple of God, their most "essential service" of their prayers. 
  
Our civic authorities throughout the US and the world are slowly "unlocking" the various jurisdictions under their control even 
while scientists and medical professionals continue to urge caution. The novel corona virus is still among us - as is the risk of 
contagion. As we move to reopen, prudence - the ability to govern and discipline ourselves by the use of reason - must govern 
our actions. There is no substitute for good judgment. 
  
Sincerely yours in Christ,  
Most Reverend Thomas G. Wenski  
Archbishop of Miami 



    

 

No matter what your present status in the Catholic Church,  

      No matter what your current family or marital situation,  

No matter what your past or present religious situation,  

No matter your personal history, age, background, race etc.,  

   No matter what your own self-image or self esteem,  

  YOU are  Invited, Welcomed, Accepted, Loved and Respect-

ed    here at  St. Peter Catholic Church.           

 

 
Saturday,  May 30, 2020  

 5:30pm  +Fr. Randy Musselman                                                      
   by William & Mary Doris Scheidell  

 Sunday, May 31, 2020  Pentecost Sunday 

8:30 Mass +Orlando & Elvina Mesina                                           
   by Vivian Mesina-Opinion                                                                              
11:00am Mass +George Thorpe                                                
   by Laurita and Bill Miller                                                              
Monday, June 1,  2020    

9:00am Mass  +Ronnie Wirshing by Mike Coppola                                                                                                                                                                 
Tuesday,  June 2, 2020      

9:00an Mass  S.I.Patty & Angelo Russo                                                 
(Wedding Anniversaary) by Mike Coppola                                                                                              

Wednesday, June 2, 2020                                                                
9:00 Mass  S.I. Kevin Burns (Birthday) by Mom & Dad                                                                                                                                                                              

Thursday , June 4, 2020 

9:00am Mass  S.I. Jim Burns (Anniversary)                        
   by Mom & Dad                                                                   

Friday, June 5, 2020    

9:00am Communion Service                                                      
    Deceased Members of St. Peter Parish                                                                           

Saturday, June 6, 2020  

5:30pm Mass  +Gabriel Hernandez                                          
   by Nancy & Javier Herrera                                                                                                                                                                                                                               

Sunday, June 7, 2020            

8:30am Mass S.I. Great Grandchildren of Margaret & 
Jim Burns by Great Grandma & Great Grandpa                                                           

11:00am Mass S.I. Good Health for Maria Dolores 
Atenciana, Veronica Bautista, Dulce Cabungcal,         
Anabelinda  Garcia & Judith Casucog                                               
   by Vivian-Mesina-Opinion & Fr. Jets                                                               

If you cannot attend Mass in person and attend 
on computer or tv,  here is another variation of 

the Spiritual Communion prayer                                    
(often recited by Blessed Solanus Casey]. 

Lord, please come to me in Spiritual Communion.  
Send your body and blood gushing through my 

veins.  Send your love into my heart, my soul and 
my mind.  Lift me up to your bosom and infuse me 

with your divine love.     Amen 

All parish activities, with the exception 

of Mass, have been                                               

temporarily suspended. 

 

Prayer for the Rebuilding                           

of St. Peter Church: 

Heavenly Father,                                                                                                             
We ask your blessings on all those involved  in 

our church rebuilding. 

We ask you to guide the minds and the hands of 
the planners and workers and may they know 

they are doing Your work. 

We ask you blessings on those who have made 
the rebuilding possible through their generous  

donations that their lives may be enriched. 

We ask your blessings on the family of St. Peter 
that we may continue to flourish through the              
challenges we face as we rebuild and renew                
ourselves as a true and  loving community. 

May we listen to Jesus’ words and act on them 
so that we will be like the wise man who built 

his house on rock  and pray the psalm.. 

“Only goodness and love will pursue me all the 
days of my life. I will dwell in the house of the 

Lord  for years to come.”  

 Amen 

 



Our Lady of Fatima:  On May 13th , 
1917, three children in a sleepy             

Portuguese village were blessed with a     
vision of Mary, Mother of Jesus.             

She directed the children to pray the       
rosary for peace.                                                                                 

“O Mary, conceived without sin, pray for 
us who have recourse to thee.” 

(Directions for how to pray the rosary on another 
page in this bulletin) 

      An important      
message for parents of 
our CCD students: 

• Parents are always the                    
   primary teachers of their 
    children. 

• During this period of “Stay at 
Home”, you have been asked to 
fully participate in the Education 
of your  children. 

• We, the Church, have asked you 
to bring Jesus and your faith back 
to the classroom of your home. 

• We, the Church, have asked you to attend 
Mass with your children virtually. 

• We, the Church, ask you to respond to the                
teachers of our CCD program and allow them 
to  assist you in the continuation of your 
child’s  Religious Education. 

Thank you! Honora Shaffer, DRE  774-239-2872   
or Honora@stpeterbpk.org. 

Good news!! The                           

Confirmation class meets on 

Sundays at 9:30  virtually via 

Zoom.  Please keep them                                                              

and their teachers in your 

prayers! 

  

“To each of them is given the manifestation of 
the Spirit for the common good”  

(1 Corinthians 12:7)                                                                               

To receive the gift of the Holy Spirit you must 
open your heart and mind and invite him in!  
Ask the Holy Spirit to guide your thoughts, 

words and actions every day!  Be grateful for 
all the gifts God has given you!  Regardless of 

our individual circumstances, God has given all 
of us many blessings.  What we do with these 

gifts is our gift back to God!  By generously 
sharing everything we have and everything we 

are, we  become more “God-
centered and less “self-

centered” and our lives truly  
reflect God’s light love                           

and mercy. 

You can have an everlasting influence on the 
lives of families in our parish. Please contact 
Nancy in the office at 305-872-2537 or the 
Office of Planned Giving at 305-762-1112         

to learn more.                                  

 

Did you know that 
EWTN offers live               

Eucharistic              
Adoration on                     

television every day?      



May 28, 2020 

Taken from the Chapel window 

Taken from Honora, Megan 

and Connie’s office window 

Taken from the Ministry      

Center porch 



Finance Council:                                                                                                                                                        
Nothing new to report.  Your continued support is crucial for us during the lean summer 
months.                                                                                                                                                               
Nancy McCrosson would love to set you up on auto pay by either weekly or monthly direct 
withdrawals.  Giver her a call—make her day!  Call her in the office at 305-872-2537.  We                     
continue to thank you for your support ! 

Thank you! 

Marty Mara 

Building Committee:                                                                                                                                           

Underground conduits for electrical and plumbing have been set. Concrete was again flowing 

on Thursday as the forms for the vertical support columns are filled.  This coming week will be 

filled with activity.  Infill of soil will begin, physically burying most of the concrete and block 

now visible, as the building “pad” is brought up to the height required by current code.  Initial 

site preparation and excavation for the Rectory is also planned.  Masses will resume in the            

Pavilion.  The entry and exit driveways around the Food Bank have been enhanced and 

marked.  There will be No Parking in the lot closest to the   highway, nor will there be entry to 

the Pavilion from that side.  Please follow signs and directions. 

And don’t forget to check the TIME LAPSE VIDEO OF OUR CONSTRUCTION ON OUR WEBSITE 
AND ON FACEBOOK!  

                                                                                                                                                                            

Food Bank Ministry:                                                                                                                                                    

We continue to be open two days a week.  We are going “day by dy”, with food going out the 

same day it comes in.  We expect demand to increase this week as the roadblock comes down, 

and the number of visitors swells.  A special “than you” to all of our parishioners, local reis-

dents and businesses for their continuing support.  And “hats off” to all of you who have 

offered your physical assistance...we wish “social distancing” allowed us to take advantage of 

your kindness!  Again—Thank You! 

5/28/20 



St. Peter Community                               
Food Bank                                                                 

 

 

 

Thank you to our St. Peter 
Food Bank HEROES for                              

continuing to keep the doors 
open to serve the public in 

spite of COVID-19!   
Our deepest appreciation to our “core” 
group at the Food Bank trailer:  Marty 

Mara, Jan Hill, Katie McCarthy,                          
Niki Logan, Mike Quirk & Ginny Gaster!  

 We will continue to remain open as long 
as we have food to distribute. 

 
Hours:  Monday,  Wednesday                                     

9:30 am to Noon    

Next weekend is Loaves & Fishes Weekend—
please bring your non-perishable food dona-

tions with you to church                                                        
(in your own bags this time please). 

 

Most needed items are:  canned tuna & chicken, 
Vienna sausage, Hearty soups, canned meats—

Chef Boyardee products (flip top cans                   
appreciated), canned vegetables or fruit and                               

peanut butter.   

Thank you for your continued support; you are 
helping us provide hope in our    

Your donations are needed                              
even more now during this time of                        

covid19! 

 

   St. Peter Catholic Church is a 501(c)(3) corporation                                              

 

If  you are dealing with the loss of a loved one, 
grief support is available.   

Contact Mary Quirk at  305-744-0139, or through 
the church office  at  305-872-2537.  

Grief Support 

St. Peter Catholic Church Website                                                  

Visit the  St. Peter Church website at   

http://www.stpeterbpk.org       

Click on the Photos tab or follow us on  
Facebook to look at the photos taken at  

recent event at St. Peter Church!                                                                          
You can also donate to our Rebuild Fund                                            

on the website now! 

 

We remember them    
 with love: 

Donna Lahey’s mother Grace E. Lahey died  in 
Illinois on Tuesday, May 12 

Donna’s address:  P.O.Box 430713                                       
   Big Pine Key 33043                                                                                       
Donna is an active Extraordinary Minister of the 
Eucharist, and a food Bank volunteer. 

Lois Foell, a former active parishioner for many 
years died Wednesday, May 6th in Cape Coral, FL 

Her daughter Debbie Foell’s address is                                            
    3330 SW 27th Ave    
    Cape Coral, FL 33914 

When she was here, Lois lived at Venture Out  
and was a very active parishioner for many, many 
years as well as an avid golfer. She was a member 
of the original St. Peter choir, was a CCD teacher, 
member of the Ladies Guild, on the Eucharistic 
Adoration team, sold ads for the back of the     
bulletin and was the “church lady” who called  
BizBaz to announce our latest fundraiser.                      
If there was any parish activity, Lois was there! 

http://www.stpeterbpk.org


Guidelines for Reopening of Mass 
At St. Peter Pavilion Chapel 

As of May 29, 2020 
For St. Peter’s Parishioners and Visitors 

 

 Welcome back to the public celebration of the Holy Eucharist at St. Peter’s Pavilion Church.  We give 
thanks that we are able to join once again as the Body of Christ for communal worship.  As you know, these 
are not normal times and there will be new ways of doing things as we come together for Mass. Every effort 
is being made to protect you and your loved ones and to respect the sanctity of our liturgical traditions.   
 
 We ask that you and your family faithfully adhere to all guidelines put in place for your protection and 
for all those who gather.  Though we face challenging times, we can rest in the comfort and peace that only 
Christ can give us through the celebration of the Mass as one family.      

 
General Norms 

 The parish will follow the orders of the county health authorities and the directives of the Archdiocese of 
Miami.  

The number of persons allowed to participate at Mass in the Pavilion is from 55 to 110 people (depending 
on single or double seating) to ensure that the six-foot social distancing may be observed. On-line res-
ervations for Mass may be offered in the future to help with over-flow. 

Ushers will seat the allowed number of persons in the Pavilion. Once capacity is reached, others may hear 
Mass via video or live stream in their cars (utilizing their own internet access). Holy Communion will 
be distributed to those in the parking area.   

Weekend Mass on the regular schedule will be celebrated starting May 23/24 and daily Mass at 9:00 am 
beginning May 26th. The Pavilion Chapel will be used for all Masses.  

The public restrooms will be available for emergency or urgent use only. 
The Parish cleaning teams will be sanitizing pews, entrances, restrooms, and all other facilities before and 

after Mass.  
Due to our “tent” situation, the Pavilion will be closed after the celebration of daily and weekend Masses 

and will not be available for personal prayer. 
The Sacrament of Reconciliation is now available with our new plexiglass confessional.  

 

Guidelines for the Assembly 

It is suggested you use your best judgement as it relates to your attending public Mass, considering your 
health risk. Dispensation for the faithful is still in effect and if you are at risk, you may continue to 
watch Mass on-line or on television. You may also attend daily Mass in lieu of Sunday, when there is 
normally less people in attendance. 

 
If you are sick, have flu-like or COVID-19 symptoms, stay at home. If you are frail because of age or vul-

nerable because of an underlying condition, or you are a caretaker of someone who is, it might be rea-
sonable for you to stay home.  If you are fearful, stay home. 

 

Parents should seriously consider leaving young children at home due to reported COVID-19 complications 

for some.  Masks are required for the duration of the Mass for any children over the age of 2. There 
will be no free space available to roam or move about. 

 



Everyone is required to bring their own mask and wear it correctly for the duration of the Mass. The             
Usher will check that everyone is wearing one upon entry. Thoroughly wash your hands before Mass 
and bring sanitizer with you for use during Mass. 

 
You are required to maintain six feet of distance at all times with others attending Mass. The Usher will 

direct you upon entry, exit and during Communion. Please listen and comply respectfully to the Ush-
er’s requests. They are serving for your protection. 

 
There will be no missals or handouts; however, an abbreviated version of the Bulletin will be at the exits 

for you to take yourself. Ushers will use long-handle baskets for the collection.   A collection basket 
will also be at the exit for special or additional contributions. 

 

You enter the Pavilion at the normal entrance. There will be a seating pattern to maintain proper social 
distancing. All Mass attendees will be seated according to the parish seating plan by an Usher. People 
living together in a house may be seated together in “double chairs”. Please do not move the chairs. 

 
You are encouraged to participate in the prayer responses and to listen meditatively to sung prayers and 

hymns.  Simply enjoy being in the presence of the Lord and one another. 
 

For Communion, persons will come forward in a single line up the center aisle or the pavers aisle to the 
Celebrant, designated at six-foot intervals. Follow the Usher’s instructions for the procession.  Masks 
are worn in the Communion line and then lowered while in line before approaching the Communion 

Minister. After receiving Communion, the mask is raised immediately. Communion will be received in 
the hand only. 

 

An Extraordinary Minister of Holy Communion will distribute Holy Communion to those listening to Mass 
in the overflow area/parking lot. Follow the Usher or Parking and Traffic Minister’s instructions for 
the procession and six-foot distancing. Masks are worn in the Communion line and then lowered while 

in line before approaching the Communion Minister. After receiving Communion, the mask is raised 
immediately. Communion will be received in the hand only. 

There will be two (2) exits to be used. People seating in the main pavilion area will exit by the entrance. 
Those seated in the pavers area will exit by the door in front towards the sacristy trailer. The Usher 
will instruct each row to leave at the appropriate time to maintain distancing.  Please do not                       
congregate at the exits. 



May is traditionally Mary’s month….if you don’t regularly pray the rosary, this is an   

especially good time to start again. 



Rosary Prayers:                                                                                                                                                                                                     
Sign of the Cross: In the name of the Father, and of the Son, and of the Holy Spirit. Amen. 

Apostles’ Creed:  I believe in God, the Father almighty creator of heaven and earth and in Jesus Christ, His only 
Son, our Lord, who was conceived by the Holy Spirit, born of the Virgin Mary, suffered under Pontius Pilate, was 
crucified, died, and was buried. He descended into hell. On the third day he rose again from the dead. He ascend-
ed into heaven and is seated at the right hand of God, the Father almighty. He will come again in glory to judge the 
living and the dead. I believe in the Holy Spirit, the Holy Catholic Church, the communion of saints, the forgiveness 
of sins, the resurrection of the body, and the life everlasting. Amen. 

Our Father:  Our Father, who art in heaven hallowed be thy name; thy kingdom come; thy will be done on earth as 
it is in heaven. Give us this day our daily bread and forgive us our trespasses as we forgive those who trespass 
against us; and lead us not into temptation, but deliver us from evil. Amen. 

Hail Mary:  Hail Mary, full of grace. The Lord is with thee. Blessed art thou amongst women, And blessed is the 
fruit of thy womb, Jesus. Holy Mary, Mother of God, Pray for us sinners, Now and at the hour of our death. Amen. 

Glory Be:   Glory be to the Father, and to the Son, and to the Holy Spirit. As it was in the beginning, is now, and  
ever shall be, world without end. Amen. 

Oh My Jesus (Fatima Prayer):  O my Jesus, forgive us of our sins. Save us from the fires of hell. Lead all souls into 
heaven, especially those in most need of thy mercy. Amen. 

Hail Holy Queen: Hail Holy Queen, Mother of Mercy, our Life, our Sweetness, and our hope. To thee we cry, poor 
banished children of Eve. To thee we send up our sighs, mourning and weeping in this vale of tears. Turn then 
most gracious advocate, Thine eyes of mercy toward us, and after this, our exile, show unto us, the blessed fruit of 
thy womb, Jesus. O clement, O loving, O sweet Virgin Mary. Pray for us O Holy Mother of God, That we may be 
made worthy of the promises of Christ. Amen. 

Final Prayer:  Let us pray. O God, whose only begotten Son, by His life, death, and resurrection, has purchased for 
us the rewards of eternal life, grant, we beseech Thee, that meditating upon these mysteries of the Most Holy   
Rosary of the Blessed Virgin Mary, we may imitate what they contain and obtain what they promise, through the 
same Christ Our Lord. Amen. 

 Joyful Mysteries 
The Annunciation 
The Visitation 
The Nativity 
The Presentation in the Temple 
The Finding in the Temple 

Sorrowful Mysteries 
The Agony in the Garden 
The Scourging at the Pillar 
The Crowning with Thorns 
The Carrying of the Cross 
The Crucifixion 

Glorious Mysteries 
The Resurrection 
The Ascension 
The Coming of the Holy Spirit 
The Assumption of the BVM 
The Coronation of the BVM 

Luminous Mysteries 
The Baptism of Jesus 
The Wedding of Cana 
The Proclamation of the Kingdom of God and the call to 
 conversion 
The Transfiguration 
The Institution of the Eucharist 



 

Dear Peterites and Friends of St. Peter’s, 

 

St. Peter Catholic Church invites you to consider the option of Direct Debit, an           

electronic collection program to automate your regular weekly offerings, pulled  

directly from your checking or savings account.   

Would you prefer to go paperless and take advantage of any of the following Direct 

Debit choices?   

Here are the choices currently available to consider: 

Weekly Offering: Funds pulled weekly. 

Weekly 50/50: $5.00 pulled weekly. 

{The 50/50 Drawing: ACH weekly debits & collecting of cash or checks have 
been suspended until Masses resume.} 

Monthly Choices:  

Funds pulled on next Business Day after 20th of the Month. 

Monthly Rebuild Offering: Funds pulled on next Business Day after 20th of 

the Month. 

Direct Debit giving is convenient for you and provides much-needed consistency for 

our parish, especially during these times. There is no cost for you to participate.  

If you are currently giving on a weekly basis, you will no longer need to write out 

52 checks a year or prepare 52 envelopes. And if you are seasonal or when future 

travel opportunities resume, illness or other circumstances like what we are faced 

with currently, prevent you from attending Mass with us here at St Peter’s, this  

program will allow your weekly offerings to continue uninterrupted. 

To get started, simply call and speak to Nancy McCrosson in the Parish office to  

answer any questions you may have #305-872-2537. 

 

We thank you for your continued support to our parish here at St. Peter                

and we pray all of you and your loved ones are safe and well. 

 

God Bless You, 

Nancy McCrosson 

St. Peter Catholic Church  

31300 Overseas Hwy 

Big Pine Key, FL  33043 

Ph—305.872.2537 

www.stpeterbpk.org   —————————————— 



Pray For Those Who Are Sick:                      
We ask your prayers for Parishioners and friends:                  

Roger Lederer, Guenther Glatt, Rachel Miles, Mary Doris 
Scheidell, Doug Krout, Bill Carver, Lani Dugger, John Mescal, 

Ismael Lopez, John Snyder, Javier Herrera,  Ann Fisher,        
Katherine Fasano, Frank Fasano, James Archambeault, Pat and 
Connie Medina, Belle Medina-Ricasio, Beth Rodman, Bill Van 
Ryn, Flo Boyle, Judy Mescal, Gerry Bauer,  William Scheidell, 
Mike Graham, Mason Skiver, Tiffany Howard , Nancy Lopez, 

Jim Oettle, Kate Menser Hughey, Marilyn Nichols, Eric & Janet 
Reinhart, Mark Stump and Bob Gaster. 

 

 

   

 

 

Donations received this past week: 

  $3,008.20  

Direct Debit:  $ 495.00  (weekly) 

Direct Debit $2,610.00 (monthly) 

Direct Debit    $605.00  (Rebuild) 

Thank you to those of you who 
mailed your weekly donations to us, 
and Thank you to those of you who 
elected to change to Direct Debit! 

 

Thank you for your generosity! 

 

Collections for the Weekend: 

Want to go paperless in 2019 with Direct 
Debit pulled from your checking account? 

Let us know…. 
Call Nancy in the office for information. 

Direct debit options are: 
 Weekly 

 Weekly 50/50 
 Monthly 

 Monthly to Rebuild Fund 
Are you registered? 

If you are not sure, call us in the office and 
we can check. 

Thank you for your help! 

                               

There is a a Financial Transparency 
binder in the bookkeeper’s office 
with detailed statements, financial 
reports and  parish budget history.  
This information is available to     
registered parishioners who wish to 
view it. Call and make an                                         
appointment with Nancy in the 
office at 305-872-2537. 

Please let us know in the office if you or someone else is 
homebound and would like to receive the Eucharist      
    at home. Call the office at  305-872-2537. 

Address Change:  We have closed our 
Post Office box.  Our only mailing address 
now is: 31300 Overseas Highway, Big Pine 

Key, FL 33043 .  

 

50 / 50 Weekly Jackpot 

The 50/50 has been suspended until  

2021. Your Direct Debit 50/50 account 

will not be charged, and please do not 

turn in your $5 50/50 envelopes until 

2021.  Thank you!  



 

ISAKSEN  INSURANCE 

John Isaksen           

305-872-0097                 

305-872-0097 

 

 

Milagro Restaurant and Bar 

31044 Avenue A   

Big Pine Key, FL 
33043 

305-440-3534 

    Peter Rosasco, CPA   (305)743-6586 

 

milagro@milargrorestaurant.net 

Food -Art- Spirits 

A 1 POOL SERVICE LLC 

305-606-0515 

 


